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Linking Meeting and Matching 

During the assessment process you and your allocated social worker would have gathered a lot of information which formed the Form F This report in most cases may have taken up to six months to complete. Your social worker would have had a thorough discussion / exploration on the specific aspects of a child / ren needs you are able to parent. All of this information was presented at the initial Adoption & Permanence Panel which approved you with a view for a particular age range, gender and number of children.  The Matching Panel functions consider the child’s needs the assessment of your family, views of the birth family, the linking process, the strengths and vulnerabilities of your family, preparation of the impact of the placement, contact, the support plan, legal route, and readiness to proceed to linking and matching.  
The child’s agency may look at the range of Form F’s available which they have received in relation to the child and identify those families who they feel most closely match for the child needs. If the agency chooses you as a possible link they will inform your social worker who will request the child’s details from the child’s Form E. You may decide that the information you have read in the Form E does not match the child you feel you can parent. Your social worker will advise and support you with this. Any questions either agency may have with a view to possible matching will be discussed between the relevant social workers. Following this, potential matches are selected by the child’s agency social worker and Family Finder and they may select you and a number of other families to visit.
Some agencies may visit one or more families but you will be made aware of this at the time of them meeting with you.
Once approved, it is usually your assessing social worker who will continue to support you during the family finding linking and matching processes. They will also support you once a child has moved to live with you (post placement) through to the granting of an Adoption Order and beyond.   We will refer you to the National Adoption Register no later than three months of approval if we have not identified a particular child whom we are considering to place with you. We will explore various routes to promote you as prospective adopters and to get you matched with the right child for you.











The Matching Panel 

Prior to the match being presented to the panel, you will need to consider preparing for the child moving to live in your home. At this stage we cannot pre-empt the panel’s decision, but mentioning the possibility of going on adoption leave to your employer, looking at equipment you will need, preparing existing children in your family and relatives could be some of the things you start thinking about. Your supporting social worker can help you. Being selected for a child from a different local authority from Inverclyde will involve attending the panel in the child’s agency. If you have been selected for a child who lives a longer distance away, you will need to prepare for travelling and possibly staying overnight. .
 
Transition Planning Meetings
 
In cases where the Matching Panel agrees the match, the placing agency will arrange a transition planning meeting. This will be ratified by a senior manager in the agency called the Agency Decision Maker (ADM)
 
Transition planning meetings take place prior to the child being placed with a family.
In Inverclyde this meeting is chaired by Team Lead for Adoption and Permanence at this meeting the plan for introducing the child to you and preparing the child to move to your home will be drawn up. It’s a good idea to clear your diary, as you will need to be as flexible as possible. If the child’s agency is a longer distance away, the agency may consider supporting you with hotel accommodation throughout the introductions. We will ask you to prepare a ‘welcome book’ which is a child friendly book introducing yourself to your future son or daughter. Your supporting social worker will assist you with ideas on how to prepare this book and ensure it is appropriate to the child’s age, needs and comprehension. Introductions are drawn up solely based on the needs of the child, their age and understanding. For children under three years, introductions generally span no more than two weeks from the day of introductions. You first meet the child in the foster carer’s home and get to know about the child through interaction with them and from hearing about their daily routines from the foster carer. The introduction for children involves daily visiting, and after a few days (includes opportunities to take the child out) the visits switch to occurring in your home so that the child can get a sense of where they are moving to.
 

 



At the transition planning meeting, there will be discussion between the agencies about finance, contact, your opportunity to meet the birth family during this time a date will be set to review the introductions. The review of introductions will look at how the adults feel the child has adjusted to the idea of moving. If all is going well, a moving date is agreed. The Child will be subject to a legal order through the Children’s Hearing System. The Children’s Hearing must at the request of the local authority convene a Children’s Hearing to review / vary the Child’s order. This process can create delays and any decision made at a Children’s Hearing can be appealed by the birth parent this can create potential delays and uncertainty.  
The child’s social worker will set a date with you to visit within seven days of placement, and a review of the placement date will be organised within four weeks of the moving date. There will also be an agreed visit made by the child’s foster carer to the child within your home, this supports the transition and gives permission to the child that it is ok to be happy and form new attachment to you. 
 
The child’s agency will notify your local authority and the health services that the child has moved to live with you. In cases where the child is over three, there will have been some discussion between the Child’s local authority, you and the identified nursery or school to explore placement request for them. The school start date will also be discussed at the review introductions meeting. Any expenses incurred, such as travel, will need to be supported by receipts and travel tickets. Payment of these will be the responsibility of the child’s agency. If you are matched with a child from Inverclyde the recommendation from the Adoption and Permanence Panel may have been to use their discretion of offering a one off ‘start up’ grant. In rare situations, families or agencies decide during the introduction period that the match is not suitable. This can be very sad and difficult and your supporting social worker will offer support. You will need time to recover from such a disappointing experience before you consider any future family finding


